
      On the evening of February 3rd, 2020, we arrived 
at Continuing Healthcare of Boardman for the first 
time. We were met by very friendly staff members, 
aides, and everyone was willing to help as much as 
possible.  As time went on during Bob’s stay, I could 
see that all the staff were sincere about their jobs 
and that they care very much about their patients. An 
aide named Helen immediately comes to mind; she 
was so nice and loving. She made Bob smile often 
and that’s what he needed as he was depressed a 
lot. But it was not only Helen, all the rest of the aides 
were great too! I have only good things to say about 
Continuing Healthcare of Boardman.                       	

	                         

     - Phyllis A. Litavetz, spouse of resident
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